St Thomas of Canterbury RC Primary School
Sport Premium 2014/15
Spending and impact statement 
 
Funding in 2014/15 was used in the following way:

· To continue to work with All Hallows High School to develop sporting skills and compete in inter-schools competitions, particularly in KS2
· To continue to provide a wide range of after school clubs to encourage more children to participate
· To fund a cookery club, promoting healthy eating
· To continue to raise standards in physical skills with our children in KS1 and the EYFS, developing teacher knowledge and confidence in the delivery of sports and games through Physical Literacy
· To subsidise the annual residential visits taken by KS2 children
· To fund after school sports clubs such as mini games and street dance in KS1 and football in KS2
· To purchase new PE equipment
· To fund staff development  with a specialist PE consultant, consolidating our excellent practice, particularly in dance.
 
The impact of this funding was as follows:

The whole school average for PE dropped slightly by 3% in comparison to summer 2014. However it is still above the national average. 
 
Key Stage One – Similar to last year, standards prove to be significantly higher than average in Key Stage One. Overall KS1 results are similar in comparison to summer 2014 with a slight dip of 5%, however it is still above average. Individual strands for games, gym and dance are still being taught but children are now assessed on a ‘best fit’ basis according to whether they are entering, developing, secure or mastery. The results in year 2 are high and this has risen by 5% in comparison to last year. 
Physical Literacy has proven to be very beneficial in developing games skill, where the coach has helped teachers to assess the children. 
 
Key Stage Two – Standards match the level of achievement from Summer 2014.  Years 3 and 4 standards are average overall. One of the Year 4 classes has had afternoon slots since January from the sports coach and standards for this cohort have risen by 4% from last year. Year 5 and 6 results prove to be the highest in KS2; they have had a lot of experience in competitions such as basketball and football. Year 3 results are slightly below average from last year’s figures.
